Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 18th January 2010 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Susan Young, David Clark, Chris Gardner, Terry Scott, Elizabeth Kirk, Peter Briggs, Andrew Househan, John Bannister, Andrew Martin, Eve Parker, Roger Codling, Arthur Williams, Hilary Backhouse, Roland Backhouse, Lynne Booth, David Earnshaw, Julian Bentley and Joanna Ward (Sustrans)

Apologies for absence: Coral Simpson, Malcolm Kennerley, Martin Quarton and Roy Wilson.

Sustrans Ucycle Project Presentation. Joanna Ward (Sustrans Project Manager) gave a presentation on the Ucycle Nottingham project. This is a three year project which began in October 2009. Its chief aim is to promote cycling at the two universities and at QMC. It is aimed at staff, students and visitors and it has funding in excess of £3 million. More details can be found on the Pedals website.   This was followed by a discussion largely on how Pedals may assist the project.

Finance. Susan reported that there is £258 in a Lloyds account, £2781 in a CoOp account and £700 in a Paypal account. In 2009 £500 was received from shop sales of City County Forest. There are 900 CCF books still to sell. Susan is chasing up invoices from the conference, so it cannot be known how much money was made until all invoices have been received / paid.

Wilford Suspension Bridge. This may be opened on February 5th, although a delay is still possible. Could a cavalcade of cyclists and pedestrians be assembled to celebrate its reopening? There is still no news about if or when  lighting on the south bank riverside path near the bridge (towards Wilford, past Rivermead Flats etc.) will be installed. 

Sailing Club on the south bank. Nottingham Sailing Club objects to cycling in front of its premises. Cyclists have to go round the back of the sailing club. Notts CC Rights of Way team are looking at what alternative route could be feasible.
Work Place Cycle Challenge. Simon Star (Director of Sports Nottinghamshire and NTU Sports Science Lecturer) is interested in promoting this. It is crucial to get the County and City PCTs on board, and their attitude is still uncertain. Another meeting about this is taking place in February.

Respect for Advanced Stop Lines. ASLs are still not always being respected by bus drivers. Details of bus registration of offending buses and time of offence should be forwarded to the relevant bus company. Likewise, for taxis details should be forwarded to Taxi Licensing (Jim Mortell) at the City Council. On wide roads such as Haydn Road and Perry Road there is enough space to provide better cycle access to the ASLs, as recently provided at the junction of Hucknall Road and Arnold Road. Why cannot this be more widely implemented, Andrew Martin asked?

Cycling for Health Project. This project offshoot in Gedling Borough, Julian Bentley reported, is based around GP surgeries to encourage cycling. It provides free cycle training and bike recycling through Framework and has had its funding extended for another year. Last week’s CfH Steering Committee, on which Peter Briggs is now representing Pedals, had to be postponed.
Rural Rides. Pete Jarman is expected to be leaving the County Council in July, but he is still organising Rural Rides for 2010. Brochures will be issued in March or April. However, it seems very probable that the County Council will drop this next year and we now need to work with other organisations to get them to agree to help fund its continued existence. Hugh will raise this at the next Cycling Development Group meeting, on 15 June.
Broxtowe Partnership Transport Group. In the January meeting the possible realignment the substandard of Sustrans route 6 in Beeston to the south of Queen’s Road was discussed, Hugh understood from Gary Smerdon-White. It could be realigned with part of the Big Track.

Pedals Restructuring Meeting. This will take place on February 17th at 7.30pm at the Globe

The 15 February meeting – This will largely be about raising Pedals profile, and including the proposed campaign to improve cycle parking at shops.
Nottingham Light Festival February 12th Anyone wanting to join in with their flashing cycle lights are welcome to assemble in the city centre at 7.30pm.

East Mids Cycling Forum. Hugh is prepared to organise one more meeting in April 2010 if there is enough interest. It will be an informal meeting and ride, maybe with a couple speakers. Susan suggested that a later date would be better, sometime later after the next national campaigners conference, in Portsmouth, on 17 April. Hugh agreed to consider this and email those interested about later possible dates.
West Bridgford Summer Gathering, Saturday May 15th at Bridgford Park. Karina Wells had also asked for a Pedals stall at the launch event for the new West Bridgford Greening Campaign, on Saturday 20 March at the new Beckett school, off Wilford Lane. Dave and Liz have offered to do a Pedals stall for this event. Hugh also able to help.
Derek Hankey who produced the Pedals newsletter for around 10 years died recently. Hugh and Dave Miller will attend the funeral in Cotgrave on Friday 22 January.
